Membership Report for December 16, 2020 Board Meeting
Of the San Fernando Valley Chapter, CA. Valley Harmony Singers Mixed Chorus. 

Out of our 28 active (dues paying) chorus members we’re still averaging 20 on our virtual rehearsal weekly meetings on Zoom.

The Break-Out Rooms have been very successful. Each person in his section gets a chance to sing to their prerecorded songs of the week. Our guests really enjoy singing with their sections.

We recently had Brent Anderson speak at our meeting. Brent says that our Chapter are doing more then of the FWD Chapters. Brent has also held Zoom meetings with several of the FWD leaders.

We are also participating in Project Connect. On February 15, 2021 we plan to have Kathie McDonald (Recruitment and Retention Manager), join us to discuss better ways of recruiting and retaining members on Zoom during the pandemic. 

 Zoom is a good way to get your inactive people back. They don’t have to drive, just turn on their device.

Since October we have had 4 young ladies join us on Meetup. Two have attend our rehearsals. Rose Matic, and Melissa Cavalier. 

In late January of 2020 Alisa Zheng became a perspective member just before the Stay-at-Home order was given. 
Alisa was not able to attend our weekly rehearsals on Zoom during most of the year because of her important job related to Covid-19 at U.C.L.A. She did return to our rehearsals in November for a short time. Ailsa informed me recently that because of her new demands at work due to the spike in Covid-19 cases she will not be able to attend our regular meeting for a while. We hope to see Ailsa at our Party.

Two of our members’ dues have expired. They are David Blaz and Julian Canjura. Both men have returned to college to further their education.

Our youngest member Kevin Longobart (16) is being home schooled by Mom ( Karen ). Kevin has been very active in recording and performing at different Temples in the SF.Valley throughout the year. 

 Everyone in Harmony was implemented in 2018. In 2019 we had 10 new members; 7 women and 3 men.
Of those members we now have a Mother and Son ( Karen & Kevin), Mother and Daughter ( Kathie & Toni, and 2 Married couples ( Beth & Bob) and ( Shelley & Rochelle )  in our chorus

Of our 28 members; When the society adds Kevin Longobart back on the Youth list, we will have 29 members.  Please read last 2 sentences.
Active:                   Type:
12 --------------- Regular Members
08----------------Seniors (70 or older)
03----------------Seniors (with 50 plus years’ service).
05----------------Senior Legacy (77 years or older with 17-49 years of service before 12-31-09.
Note: Kevin Longobart should be on this list as a Youth. His dues are paid 7-23-21.
Kevin is now listed as (Formally Affiliated) I have written the BHS Customer Service about this.
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